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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
Tim Helmer, Grand Knight      

     There are still items to complete on the Hall; your 
continued support is greatly appreciated. 
     Religious Education tickets are on sale now, contact 
Richard Haag for your chance at a windfall and more 
importantly help our local religious education needs. 
     On October 23 the Knights will host a biscuit and 
gravy breakfast from 8 to 11, please plan now to help. 
Many hands make light work. 
     The Parish Fall Festival is coming on November 6. 
The Knights will set up tables and chairs on Thursday, 
Nov. 3, at 5:30 p.m. and then tear down after lunch on 
Sunday, Nov. 6, at 2:15 p.m. Plan now to help. 
     We are actively seeking a new Treasurer, can you 
spare a couple hours a month or know someone who 
can? 
 

 

 
IN MEMORIAM 
     During the past month our council mourned the 
passing of Brother Knight Jim Spence (Sept. 30) and 
Debbe Schopper (Oct. 1), spouse of Brother Knight 
John Schopper.  Please remember Jim and Debbe and 
their families in your prayers. 
 
    

TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE 
     Final numbers are not in yet but thanks to all Knights 
and family members who volunteered their time during 
the recent Tootsie Roll drive.  A special thanks to Dave 
McGill and Robert Stewart for their leadership with the 
drive. 
 
 

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS 
Contact:  Rick Moore 

     Upcoming Fourth Degree exemplification: 
 Nov. 12   Garnett 
     The local assembly has a goal of 10 new Sir Knights 
in 2011.  Now is the time to think about becoming a 
Fourth Degree Knight.  For information, contact Rick 
Moore. 
 
 

FAMILY PICNIC 
     Thanks to chairman Mark Runge and all the 
members and spouses who helped with the recent 
Family Picnic.  It was an afternoon of good food, fun and 
fellowship. 
 
 

Knights of Columbus Insurance 
 

Douglas Holmes, Field Agent 
 

Office:  785-478-9317 (office) 
Cell:  785-817-6936 (cell) 

E-mail:  douglas.holmes@KofC.org 

 

 
ADOPTED SEMINARIANS 
   The council’s adopted Sacred Heart seminarians for 
the 2011-2012 fraternal year are: 

   Thomas Vehige  Oswaldo Sandoval 
   Mundelein Seminary  Kenrick Glennon Seminary 
   1000 E. Maple Ave.  5200 Glennon Dr. 
   Mundelein, IL  60060  St. Louis, MO  63119 
 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   Marvin/Gayle Brown 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Fred Gaede 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

• Oct. 23  Biscuits & Gravy Breakfast, 8 to 11 a.m. 

• Oct. 24 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m.,

 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 

• Nov.  3 Hall set-up for Fall Festival, 5:30 p.m. 

• Nov.  6 Hall tear-down for Fall Festival, 2:15 p.m. 

• Nov.  8  Officer’s Meeting – 5:30 p.m. 

• Nov. 11 Veteran’s Day 

 Parade of Flags – Sacred Heart Cemetery 

• Nov. 20 Breakfast, 8 to 11 a.m. 

• Nov. 21 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 

• Dec.  4 Breakfast, 8 to 11 a.m. 

 

 
 

KNIGHTS NOTES 

• Council web site:  www.KofCEmporia.org 

• Want to receive the newsletter via e-mail?  Contact Mark 
Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It can also be viewed on 
the council’s web site.  Between newsletters e-mail is 
utilized to keep the members updated. 

• Thanks to Bill Brooks and Larry McManaman for chairing 
the upcoming breakfasts.  Contact them to help out. 

• The Religious Education raffle tickets are available now!  
The 10 tickets allotted to the council usually sell quickly.  
The cost is $100 per ticket and can be split by several 
people. 

• We still need someone to step up and take the position of 
Treasurer.  Dan Scheller will assist you over the next 
couple months to help with the transition.  Dan can only 
stay on for a few more weeks so it’s critical the position is 
filled soon. 

 

Please support our newsletter sponsors 
& thank them for making it possible. 
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